
 

 

February 16, 2011 
 
 
 
 

The Honorable Ralph Ostmeyer, Chairperson 
Senate Committee on Natural Resources 
Statehouse, Room 225-E 
Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 
Dear Senator Ostmeyer: 
 
 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 188 by Senate Committee on Natural Resources 
 
 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 188 is 
respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 
 SB 188 would amend current law to expand the Kansas Department of Health and 
Environment’s authority to approve the unpermitted disposal of demolished buildings or 
structures at, adjacent to, or near the site of the building or structure.  Current law authorizes 
unpermitted disposal of building materials only on the site where the building was located.  The 
bill would add additional evaluation criteria for the disposal to protect public safety, proposed 
redevelopment plans for the site, and the disposal capacity of nearby permitted landfills. 
 
 The bill would have no fiscal effect on the Department of Health and Environment.   
 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 
 Director of the Budget 
 
cc: Pat Kuester, KDHE  


